Mayor & Commissioners Workshop Meeting Minutes

October 11, 2017


The Mayor and Commissioners







of the Town of Elkton

MINUTES

October 11, 2017

A public meeting (workshop) of the Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (“the Board”) was held on this date at 12:30 p.m. with the following persons present: Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Jean A. Broomell; Charles H. Givens, Sr.; Mary Jo Jablonski; and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Finance Director Steven H. Repole; Elkton Police Department Captain Joseph V. Zurolo; Director of Planning Jeanne D. Minner; Director of Building & Zoning Charles Bromwell; Director of Public Works J. Daniel Handley, P.E.; Public Works Infrastructure Coordinator Mark Turnbull; Administration Office Secretary L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John P. Downs, Esquire. 

Mayor Alt called the workshop meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.

Delmarva Power Friendship Heights Service Upgrades


Delmarva Power representatives Ms. Linda Burris, Senior Public Affairs Manager, and Messrs. Luther Welch and Brian Messick introduced themselves to the Board.


Ms. Burris stated the purpose of their appearance is to provide information regarding service upgrades in the Friendship Heights neighborhood, including Locust Lane and Friendship Road. 


Mr. Messick stated the project entailed relocating primary service infrastructure from the rear to the front of properties as well as service upgrades to increase reliability. 

Ms. Burris advised the Board that the project included restoration of disturbed areas, such as re-seeding and replacement of plantings. She noted that landscaping will occur once the project is complete.

Commissioner Piner questioned traffic control plans during the project. Mr. Welch stated flaggers will be place. 

Commissioner Jablonski questioned if any road closures are planned. Ms. Burris answered in the negative.


Commissioner Broomell questioned if the project will involve any properties on Main Street. Ms. Burris answered in the negative.

Commissioner Piner, referring to the number of homes located in the Windsor Village neighborhood, suggested detour routes around the project.


Mr. George questioned the timeframe of the project. Ms. Burris stated the project is expected to last up to 3 months, dependent upon the weather.

Discussion – Honeywell Smart Meter Proposal

Ms. Michele Peterson and Messrs. John Topmiller and Daniel Madden introduced themselves to the Board. Ms. Peterson stated the purpose of their appearance was to discuss a proposal from the Honeywell Corporation to provide an evaluation (“Investment Grade Audit”) of the Town’s water meter system in order to develop a program that includes Smart Meter installation. She stated a review of the Town’s meter infrastructure and installation of Smart Meters will assist with the Town’s annual Water Audit by identifying sources of unaccounted for and/or lost water.

Mayor Alt questioned if a billing audit is included in the proposal. Ms. Peterson answered in the affirmative.

Mr. George, referring to the proposed delivery date of February, 2018, questioned Honeywell’s process of arriving at the cost of the agreement. Ms. Peterson stated the process will include a turnkey operation in terms of upgrading the Town’s meters.

Mr. Topmiller stated the agreement will include testing of approximately 5% of the Town’s water meters, from which a water model will be developed. He stated the model will be used to identify where water usage is in relation to data from the meters.

Mayor Alt stated his desire for a turnkey operation that could be implemented in a relatively short period of time. He questioned if the cost of the Investment Grade Audit will be credited to the overall cost of the project. Mr. Topmiller answered in the affirmative. 

Mr. Topmiller stated that Honeywell will provide public outreach and will handle scheduling for meter installation. 

Commissioner Piner expressed concerns regarding billing issues during the meter replacement project. Mr. Topmiller stated the installation process includes safeguards against billing errors. 


Mr. Ryan Flickinger, P.E., KCI Technologies, asked if Honeywell would share the data from which the water model is created. He stated the reason for his request was to utilize the data for the Town’s annual Water Audit.

Mayor Alt stated he is waiting for a recommendation whether to move forward with Honeywell.


Discussion – Brewery Wastewater 


Messrs. Jason Taylor and Jeff Doutrich, representing Severn Trent Environmental Services, introduced themselves to the Board. 


Mayor Alt stated Severn Trent Environmental Services provides contract Operations and Management services for the Town’s Water and Wastewater Treatment Facilities. Referring to a recent interest in building breweries in Town, Mayor Alt stated he asked Messrs. Taylor and Doutrich to attend the workshop in order to provide information regarding brewery wastewater.

Mr. Taylor stated his research indicated that brewery wastewater has the potential to introduce higher levels of Biochemical Oxygen Demand (BOD) and Total Suspended Solids (TSS), into the Town’s sewer system, which could require significant pretreatment. Mr. Taylor stated that BOD refers to the amount of Oxygen required to stabilize the material in wastewater, and TSS refers to the undissolved materials present in wastewater. He stated brewery wastewater has the potential to increase costs associated with treatment and sludge disposal, adding that for this reason, a brewery should be considered an Industrial User under the Town’s Ordinance, and stated he can make a more informed decision after reviewing the planned brewery’s Industrial User application. He added that he will assist with the application process. 

Mr. Doutrich stated that it is important to know the specifics regarding the proposed brewery’s processes, including the anticipated water usage. Mr. Taylor added that while a small brewery may have a relatively minor impact, the Town should consider increased wastewater amounts as the business grows.

Mayor Alt questioned if pretreatment of wastewater was akin to installing a grease trap in a restaurant. Mr. Taylor answered in the affirmative, stating this type of pretreatment can include aeration and chemical treatment. 

Commissioner Jablonski questioned who approved the Industrial User application. Mr. Taylor stated he reviews the application and will make a recommendation to the Town.
Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Mayor Alt adjourned the meeting at 1:07 p.m.

L. Michelle Henson

Administration Office Secretary

A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE
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